Letter from Lord Bridges to Sir Christopher Audland on the future of WEU
(London, 2 July 1971)

Caption: On 2 July 1971, Lord Thomas Bridges, head of the Western Organisations Department in

the British Foreign and Commonwealth Office, sends a letter to Sir Christopher Audland, Counsellor and
Head of Chancery at the British Embassy in Bonn, in which he outlines the debate within the British
Government over the future of Western European Union (WEU). Lord Thomas Bridges emphasises that as a
forum for political consultation, WEU could lose its ‘raison d’étre’ once the United Kingdom joins the
European Economic Community (EEC). The letter also covers other WEU activities in the area of
standardisation and control of armaments. In this context, Lord Thomas Bridges raises the issue of a potential
conflict with the French, who see WEU as vital to maintaining the aspects of the Brussels Treaty that deal with
control over German rearmament.

Source: The National Archives of the UK (TNA). Foreign Office, Western Organisations and Co-ordination
Department and Foreign and Commonwealth Office, Western Organisations Department: Registered Files (W
and WD Series). WESTERN EUROPEAN UNION (WEU). The future of WEU: Western Organisations
Department memorandum. 01/01/1971-31/12/1971, FCO 41/880 (Former Reference Dep: WDU 11/13 PART
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THE FUTURE OF WEU

Now that the Tuxembourg negotiations have ended in _
‘success, it is not Loo soon to consider the eﬂ‘eat of
British accession to the Community on Western Buropean |
Union, I am not; you will undersiand, making any Judge~
ment about the au’f:stantive programmne c:-f work which remaing
to be done to complete the EEC negotiations: but just as
we have for some months been considering the related
‘consequences in the defence field, so it now seems necessary
+o look at the rela‘aiﬂnshlp between thne Brussels Treaty and
‘other institutions in the light of the changing political 1
circumstances of Eumye. Ll

Ve Hemhﬂrshlp of WBU has had its prineipal effect in the
following areas in wrecenv years: regular nolitical consult- i
ation at both Ministerial and Permanent Representative level; il ¥
~ the work of the WEU Assembly; the British obligation in |
~ Protocol II to maintain forces in Eurupa* the controls - il
. imposed on German re-armament: and the stendard Batimn R
,g\f armements. I am not concerned in this letter'w 2

WEU Assembly. except 4o remark that our particination
the. ﬂarliﬂmmtm institutions of the Comnunity will
praaum:hly. in due course maoke the separate WEU Aas;emaly
| scesgary in practice. (Already incidentally, one
hears back-benchers cﬂmmgntinf fznn' he fiauﬁ.tiea which
ements of the n Parliament wi eate
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